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Log  

I would like to thank each and 
every member who came to MYC 

Friday, July 31st to prepare the facilities for hurricane Isaias. The boats 
looked to be in great shape with sails removed or lashed down and 
dock lines doubled up. The shutters were installed quickly, though we 
are missing hardware and the west windows were challenging, safety 
wise.  The 420s should have been put inside, but I thought rigs down 
was good enough. Next time they will be put indoors first, followed by 
those boats from the hill. A couple of the boats on the hill and east lot 
seemed to have lost owners and needed attention. Thankfully all 
worked out for the best. Again thanks to those who showed up to put 
things back to "Normal"  the following Wednesday. 

The BOD meeting concentrated on things that we can do to keep your 
INTEREST in MYC. The Rum Racing, Full Moon Races and Small Boat 
Sundays will continue as scheduled. Series Scoring will not be 
tabulated - hoping to encourage anyone and everyone to get out on the 
water.  The large regattas are being evaluated. Peter Fischel would 
very much like to have volunteers to head up or advise on these events. 
Please step up and help. We need Regatta chairmen. 

(Continued on page 2) 

Eleven year-old Deklan Boyles spins a winch handle when hoisting the #2 genoa. 
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The Bar will remain closed, A lengthy discussion ensued, but no BOD member felt at this time we should have 
it open. We will wait for specific guidance from the state. 

The Summer Sailing Camp was a huge success. Any number of kids caught the bug and are now destined to 
live their life yearning for the sea. We had a number of instructors juggle the weekly courses. The classes were 
kept to a minimum size due to COVID 19, but the potential for growth is obvious.   MYC was in search for an 
additional money stream and with proper management the camps and adult courses will be just that. It was 
obvious after week one utilizing the clubhouse as camp headquarters was not going to work. If the clubhouse 
had been open for other activities it just would not have been doable. If you have been to the club lately you 
have noticed the POD in the parking lot. Take a look in the lower level of the annex. Robert Scott and his army 
have done a bang up job prepping a total make over to allow  Sailing Education base their operations in a 
clean, bright and cool environment without impacting the clubhouse.   

The summer Camp would not have been the success that it was, without our instructors Tim Brustoski and Ben 
McKissick,  also helping were MYC  junior sailors, Thomas Schuerger, Justin Tribou and Jackson 
Bjorkland, Sailor Mohrman of EGYC also helped the classes. Big Thanks go out to MYC Members Phil 
Spletter and Stephanie Ring for volunteering their time to the camp.  

During the Summer Camp our two support boats, the Key Largo and Carolina Skiff both suffered breakdowns, 
Phil Spletter found a loaner (thank you Johnson Family) motor for the Carolina Skiff and we borrowed 
tenders from Space Coast Sailing and one of our instructors. MYC was able to complete the sessions. 
However, the opportunity came about to purchase Jack Bibb's 17' Boston Whaler with a 90hp  4 stroke 
Yamaha. The instructors are very happy with it and Thank you Jack for working with with us to make it a 
success.  

MYC is accumulating quite a fleet of boats, recently the Stadt's donated 2 Kayaks, Bjorkland's donated an 
Optimist Dinghy, Mike and Cindy Taylor who participate regularly in MYC's Small Boat Sunday donated a 
Laser, with the newly purchased Boston Whaler our fleet is over 20 vessels. Each and every one of you know 
boats require maintenance, some more than others, so it is time to have a point of contact for the care of the 
boats. In the past, powerboats were the responsibility of either Fleet or Education, the sailboats repaired by the 
sailing ed group or the person who broke the boat. We are at a point where the fleet requires attention towards 
care, fiberglassing, and structural mending. Fleet Director Peter Fischel is in search for a member to direct 
their attention to our fleet, a person who can coordinate volunteers, resources and vendors to assure the fleet 
remains usable. Or consider this, with Sailing Ed turning to be a lucrative path maybe MYC can consider a full 
time director who can also maintain our fleet - what are your thoughts? 

It is hard to tell everyone that we need your support and to use the club  when we can't gather or participate in 
events. There is concern of membership numbers dropping, understandably why join a club if you can't use it. 
So what can we do to attract your attendance when guidelines open up? MYC needs to be a place where 
members want to go to spend quality time. Sailing events and related presentations support the club's mission. 
But what other activities can keep the club vibrant, maybe specialty nights, movies, sports - TV, or a Pickle Ball 
game or two, we are still considering a pool table (tournament). Your ideas, support, or critique are appreciated 
and Kara Mathews, our Entertainment Director, would love your feedback. 

An MYC web page is being built, MYC has hired a web designer to create a large platform. Ben Crockett is our 
POC and any ideas, comments and suggestions should be forwarded to him. It is a complex project and I will 
try to keep you updated on the progress.  

So what is going on at MYC that you can take part in? 

¶ Annex down stairs restoration, 

¶ Fix some of the Dinghies,  

¶ Page Proffitt is organizing a Marker 21 Island cruise - August 22nd,  

¶ Dragon Point Racing is trying to get more boats to participate,   

¶ I need some one to transfer Historical documents,  

¶ MYC is looking for a hoist for the Boston Whaler; if you should have suggestions - they are appreciated. 

A special Thank You to the following: 

(Continued from page 1) 

(Continued on page 3) 
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House 
Even though we are in the throes of an upsurge of Covid-19 cases in 

Brevard county and the clubhouse activity has been curtailed, many 

things are happening around the club.  Volunteers have been 

trimming bushes, keeping the grounds clean and tidy and cleaning up 

the Annex building basement to accommodate future sailing 

education. We have rented a storage POD to temporarily store items from the basement to allow us to work. 

We have been scraping and cleaning the basement area to make it ready for a fresh coat of paint. Thanks to all 

the volunteers that have come out over the course of the month to contribute time towards the effort. Paul 

Henderson, Dean Butler, Dave Noble, Pat Stadt, Michelle Jennings, Tim Williams, Clyde Berry, Gary 

Briand, Robert Van Name, Page Profitt, Jack Leahy, Jim & Christine Todd, Rob Downey, Art Crocker, 

David Lister, Chuck Tanner, Valerie Taylor, Peggy Snead, Pat & Angela Lambert, Jim & Amy Lacy and 

others that came but I did not get their name. It has been hot and we have the threat of Covid-19 that is on 

everyoneôs mind. Everyone has been mindful of distance and a lot of activity has been outside. 

As we head into August, the goal is to complete the Annex basement project and paint the Annex porches. In 

June, we finished painting the Annex exterior walls but have a few touch ups remaining. As volunteers show up 

Iôll assign tasks to eventually complete everything. We have been working mornings only due to the heat and 

rains that come in the afternoon. Such is life in Florida during the summer.  Progress was slowed the last week 

of July due to the approaching threat of a Tropical Storm/Hurricane. We lucked out and it turned out to have 

minimal impact on our area but it was at one point predicted to come to our coast as a CAT 1 or 2 and we were 

under Hurricane warning for a period of time. We put the shutters up on the windows and this was done 

because a Hurricane warning was posted for our county. The protocol is to prepare when such watches or 

warnings are posted by the weather bureau. Small boats were also moved and prepared. Volunteers helped to 

set up and take down the hurricane shutters and all is back to normal.   

And looking forward, donôt forget the next Volunteer Day at MYC on Sept 26.Until next time! 

Please keep safe 

Robert Scott, MYC Director of House, Vice Commodore 

¶ Vice Commodore Robert Scott for all the time you have invested towards MYC, 

¶ Sailing Ed Director Rob Downey for the success of the Summer Camp, 

¶ Dean Butler and Art Crocker, hauling the Key Largo back and forth to the mechanic,  

¶ Club Member Phil Spletter for the number of hours supporting the camp, 

¶ Secretary Brenda Spletter for conquering MYC's weeds (this month, they will be back).  

Dave Noble / Commodore 

(Continued from page 2) 
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Fleet  

July brought us some great sailing and racing around Melbourne.  With a couple of Friday 

night Summer Rum Races, a couple of Small Boat Sundays and the Ohio Shoal Race out of 

Port Canaveral, there were plenty of opportunities to jump aboard a boat and compete in 

different venues.  Though conditions ranged from nearly calm to nearly hurricane force, MYC 
sailors got out and made some great memories.  Kudos to Art Crocker, Pat Lambert and 

Larry Ethridge for the continued Rum Races; Kudos to Karen Vander Meyden, Karen 

Williams, and Pat Lambert for the Small Boat Sundays; and Kudos to Del Wiese for 

orchestrating the Ohio Shoal Race. 

Though racing and sailing will continue at the MYC, the uptick in COVID-19 cases requires us to modify 

upcoming events and series.  For racing, the focus will be on small boat sailing with minimal Race Committee 

support to help ensure social distancing.  Though bigger boat sailing events will continue, all scoring of results 

will be put on hold to ensure that proper safety protocols can be followed by all who wish to participate.  No 
need to be cheek to cheek on the rail if it is going to risk passing the virus.  Skippers and crews should be 

conscious of their situations and help reduce the risk of transmission if they want to get out and sail or 

compete.  We will continue with the Small Boat Sundays, the Rum Races and the Moonlight Series but finishes 

will not be scored or posted.  Come out to compete and have fun but keep safety first and foremost. 

Regrettably, the status of the Fall Big Boat and Small Boat regattas, the Mermaid Regatta and other events 

over the next few months is being considered at this point.  These events may need to be changed or 

cancelled if the COVID-19 situation doesn't improve.  On a positive note, other types of regattas are being 

considered to possibly replace any lost regattas.  Lasers anyone?  Our small boat sailing skills may improve 
drastically this fall. 

There are a couple of positive points to note: The MYC has a new motorboat thanks in part to Jack Bibb.  His 

17' Boston Whaler MAJJAK III was recently purchased by the club and will make a fine platform for regatta and 

teaching support.  The other note is the upcoming fun cruise to Marker 21 on August 22.  It is being 
coordinated by Page Proffitt and should be a great time for all. 

And looking forward, donôt forget these events: Mermaid Regatta on September 19,  and the J24 District 10 

Regatta MYC/EGYC on Oct 3rd and 4th.  

See you on the water! 

Peter Fischel / Fleet 

Grog Locker  
The bar will remain closed for now.  We will re-open as soon as we can 
safely do so.  When we do re-open, we will try to have a few more 
special events, like football watch parties, or possibly an occasional 
weeknight happy hour.  Weôll need volunteers to help tend bar for these, 
so if you would consider joining the bar committee, we could use the 

help.  Give me a call, or send a text or e-mail, and we will schedule a training session. 

As always, if anyone has any suggestions, questions, or comments (especially about ways to encourage social 
distancing), please contact me, either at the club or by phone or e-mail.  My e-mail is 
timothywilliams@cfl.rr.com, my cell phone is (321) 794-7040.  

Tim Williams, Rear Commodore / Bar 
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Sailing Education  
Friday, July 31 ended the last scheduled summer camp concluding nine weeks of planned 
programs.  The final camp was labeled an óAdventure Campô and included a day on the J-30 
óSweet Dreamô sailing to Marker 21. The students steered and hoisted and trimmed sails 
including a spinnaker. A list of people assisting our chief instructors would extend beyond 
twenty names and our success was possible because of their effort. However, one Space 
Coast Sailing junior sailor, Thomas Schuerger, deserves mention for having volunteered 
almost every day for nine weeks. 

Adult sessions have been conducted but enrollment has been affected by Covid 19 with lower interest than in 
2019. But youth camp enrollments more than compensated. Adult enrollment must reach six students. That 
number should be reached for a 16-hour adult session to begin nearer to the end of this month. In conjunction 
with activities of the Space Coast Sailing Foundation, the beginner sailing programs of MYC are expected to 
continue into the Fall months.   

Rob Downey / Sailing Education 


